
The Dallas City City Council held its regular meeting on September 25, 2008, at 5:30 P.M.  Mayor 
Higgins called the meeting to order with the following commissioners present:  Jason Gold and Esther 
Newberry.  Joyce Ellison and Harold Northup were absent.

There were no others in attendance.

A motion was made by Newberry, and 2nd by Gold to accept the minutes of the September 11, 2008, 
meeting.  Gold, Newberry, and Higgins AYE.  Ellison and Northup ABSENT.

It was reported that Chris Classen has checked on the water service to Pauline Smiddy's house.  The 
curb stand is on Mrs. Smiddy's property.  Therefore, when the property at 222 West Fourth Street is 
sold, the buyer will have to have a new service line installed at his expense in order to have water 
service.

Mayor Higgins reported that she had contacted the insurance company again regarding the carbon 
black situation but that they had nothing new to report, except that there is a new person in charge of 
handling this claim for the insurance company.  Mr. Al Sladek is now in charge of this claim.  His 
phone number is 402-536-3212.

The city streets that were scheduled to be oiled and chipped were done last week.

The city employees have the sidewalk around the manhole in front of the Oriano property completed 
and are now working on the Looking For Lincoln Project.  The city employees have also done what 
trimming of trees that they can do along West Fifth Street.  Chris Akers will finish doing what the city 
employees could not reach the next time he is in town doing a job.

Fall Clean-Up Days have been set for October 23, 24, and 25.  The hours on October 23 and 24 will be 
8 A.M. to 5 P.M.  and October 25 will be 8 A.M. to 4 P.M.  It will be located at the old stockyards 
where the recycling bin is located.

Joann Meyer has requested a street sign be put up for the street that goes by the house that she lives in.

Mayor Higgins is working on another newsletter.  She is planning on having it mailed out within the 
next two weeks.

The American Legion is planning on serving hot dogs on Trick-Or-Treat night.  A motion was made 
Gold, and 2nd by Newberry to donate $125 to the American Legion for this event.  Gold, Newberry, and 
Higgins AYE.  Ellison and Northup ABSENT.

A motion was made by Newberry, and 2nd by Gold to enter executive session for the purpose of 
discussing property in town.  Gold, Newberry, and Higgins AYE.  Ellison and Northup ABSENT.

The meeting entered executive session at 6:08 P.M.

The meeting re-entered regular session at 6:20 P.M.

A motion was made by Gold, and 2nd by Newberry to adjourn the meeting.  Gold, Newberry, and 
Higgins AYE.  Ellison and Northup ABSENT.



The meeting was adjourned at 6:21 P.M.

Steven K Vorhies, City Clerk 


